
In March, the Board of Trustees of Stansbury
Service Agency hired Veronica Hobby as the
Stansbury Service Agency General Manager
with Charlie Haddon as Assistant General
Manager. Rounding out the new management is
Ingrid Swenson as the Executive Assistant and
our new Event Coordinator, Holly. We are all
excited to be serving the agency!

No Swim lessons
on July 5th
Pool and
Pickleball Courts
are open.
No regular
Board meeting
this month.
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New Management, New Start!



You may have noticed a certain lack of green
around the community in our public areas this year.
Just as we were starting this year, the governor's
executive order went out with a set of restrictions
on watering that affected all government agencies.
This cut our watering by over two-thirds. Much of
our grass slipped back into dormancy. The state has
eased our restrictions considerably and we are in
the process of bringing the grass out of dormancy.
But this takes time. It takes at least two weeks to
convince the grass that it is springtime again and it
can take another two weeks for the grass to get up
and running. This is where we are now. You should
start seeing new sprigs shooting up in the yellow
areas. This means the grass is recovering.
You can do much to help us in this endeavor by
resisting the urge to set up tents or blankets in the
stressed-out areas because the grass needs
sunlight. Additionally, please have your families not
run carts or bikes across these areas to help them
recover. If you see a roped-off area; please stay off
of it. Everything you can do to help the grass
recover will be much appreciated.

Darin Jacobs
Master Gardener

Stansbury Park Library

News from the Pool Deck

We are excited to
announce that the
Pickleball Courts are
open. We invite you to
try the new facility and
enjoy it. If you have
any questions, please
call the Service Agency
at 435 882-6188

Condition of Watering in
the Park

The Pickleball Court is opened

Summer hours for July & August:
Monday, Tuesday, and Wednesday Noon
to 5:00 pm

The pool is opened Monday - Friday from
12:30 pm to 5:00 pm for public swim.
The weekend and holiday hours are 12:30
pm - 6:00 pm for public swim.
If you would like to schedule a private pool
event or sign up for swim lessons, please
call Holly at 435 249-0456.
Adult Swim will be starting on July 13th on
Tuesdays and Thursdays from 5:00 pm -
6:00
pm. 
No adult swim on July 22nd and Aug 3rd.
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 the American Heart Association as the Executive
Director-Utah Division and Regional CPR Program
Manager. Prior to that she held positions with Salt Lake
City Corporation and worked on a gubernatorial
campaign. Most recently she served as Immediate Past
Chair of The Salvation Army Advisory Board and was a
member of the Tooele County Form of Government
Study Committee. Her joy is working with non-profits.

Maria has two grown children, ten grandchildren, and
three dogs. She spends her free time showing and
training her dogs for competition performance events.

Ammon Jacobsmeyer

Ammon Jacobsmeyer is a corporate
finance expert, who has focused his
career in strategic finance and data
analytics. He currently works in
financial planning and analysis for
Overstock located in Midvale, UT.
His prior service experience
includes elected positions for
community council in Taylorsville as
well as university academic senate 
at Southern Utah University where, for both positions,
he was responsible for policy alignment and
government fund allocation. He and his wife (Sieta)
have one daughter (Jayden), age 9. Ammon enjoys
spending time with his family especially when it
includes water. He also loves to spend his time on
anything with two wheels; cycling, motorcycles etc.

In lieu of our regular Board of Trustee
meeting, we will have a training given by
our auditor, John Haderlie on July 14th.
A public notice will be posted on the
state public notice website with more
details prior to the meeting.

If you are planning to use your boat/kayak,
please make sure to have a boat license at
the lake. You can purchase one at the
agency's office for $5.

Join us in welcoming our two new board members
for the office of Stansbury Service Agency
Greenbelt:

Maria S. Sweeten 
Maria Sweeten has over 18 years in
non-profit executive leadership and

                            fundraising experience. She is
currently the Development Director

                           for Neighborhood House in Salt
Lake City. She spent ten years with

Two New Board Members July Board Meeting

Upcoming Events

Non-motorized
Recreation Vehicle on
the Lake

Stansbury Days Aug 20th -
21st Summer Pool Closure
Sept 6th 
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We are in the process of improving the South
end of Porter Way park. Please respect the
temporary fence. 
We will also be putting temporary fencing up at
Oscarson park to prevent ATVs and dirt bikes
from entering the park. It will help reduce the
dust in the adjacent neighborhood.

Main Phone Number: 435 882-6188
Event Coordinator: 435 249-0456
Golf Course: 435 882-4162
Cemetery Sales: 435 840-2462

This week on the gold course, we started a
joint effort with the parks and greenbelt. We
replaced four thirty year old Rainbird
sprinkler heads with new Toro heads. With
the evacuator machine that the service
agency owns, we can dig up and replace
sprinkler
heads in a fraction of the time it takes by
hand. We are planning on doing this once a
week for the rest of the summer.

Jeff Green

The best time to plant a tree was twenty
years ago, the next best time is now.
Remember that the leaves are the food
factory of the tree. If they show wilting, the
tree may need hydration, especially newly
planted
trees. 

GaryJensen

The water level is currently low due to a
clogged water line that feeds the lake. The
problem has been fixed.
The water quality in the lake is good, the P.H.,
dissolved oxygen, and algae are all within
acceptable levels for this time of year. As a
reminder for those that live on the lake, we will
pick up any lake weed that is on your curb on
Mondays and Fridays. Thank you for your
patience.

Mark Davidson

Service
Agency
Directory

News from the Greens

Porter Way & Oscarson Parks

Lake Update

Tips for trees
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